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The Christmas party was well attended this year with about a hundred members and guests. The Annual General Meeting 

was held immediately before the Party. Minutes are included on page   6. Father Christmas must have got stuck in a chim-

ney somewhere, but nobody missed him. Perhaps we are of an age where we donôt believe anymore! 

After we had eaten President Paul read ot the winners of the various Show and Shine trophies and Marion presented them 

to the winners that were present. Due to other commitments that are inevitable at this time of years some winners could 

not attend. 

The winners were: 

  Best  Car        Best Bike  
  Brian Gillis  Holden FC    Ray Stubbs  BSA Gold Flash 
 
  Best Restored Car     Best Restored Bike 
  Barry Apps  MGTF    Graham Wilkie BMW R90/6 
  
  Peopleôs Choice Best Car    Peopleôs Choice Best Bike   
  Brian Keeler MG TF     Dean Price  Sunbeam 

THE CHRISTMAS PARTY 
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THE CLASSIC AND VINTAGE MOTOR CLUB OF EUROBODALLA, Inc 

Committee      Other Appointments 
President: *Paul Johnson (May)    Regalia: Bill and Colleen McCallum 
4473 9431 ï pjoh1350@gmail.com   4474 2397 
Vice President: *Brett Moore  (Glenda)   Librarian:  Vacant 
0417 221 467    
Treasurer: *Dave Gibson (Robyn)   Life Member: Stewart Kendell 
0468 424 610 ï deandar31@gmail.com   Vehicle Inspectors: 
Secretary  - *Neil McIntosh (Leslie)    Andrew Green (Bikes) - 4474 2886 
0458 250 234 - neilmcintosh2@bigpond,com  Andrew Redwin (Bikes) -  4473 8062 
Events director: Peter Smith    Noel Hand (Older Vehicles) - 44742128 
4474 2251 ï sharper5@bigpond.com   Dean Price ï 4474 2962 
Membership: May Johnson (Paul)   David Nettle ï 4474 4293 
4473 9431 ï pjoh1350@gmail.com   Barry Apps ï 4471 1294 
Editor - Huw Owen-Jones  (Barbara)    Volker Oldenburg ï 4472 9288 
4474 3237ï huw@acslink.net.au    Graham Symons ï 4476 4827 
Public Officer        Rob Upton - 0413 000 643 
       Webmaster: 
       Dave Gibson (Robyn)ï 0468 424 610 
       deandar31@gmail.com 
* Indicates Club Stamp holder   Bush Council Delegate: 
       Mark Beaver ï 4474 3461  
       mcbeav@ozmail,com.au 
 
OBJECTS OF THE CLUB: 
To bring together persons with a common interest in Historic, Veteran, Vintage and Classic motor vehicles and motorcycles. 
 
Principal Activities 
The use, maintenance, restoration and display of historic vehicles and conduct club meetings and Social Events. 
 
REGULAR EVENTS 
 
General Meetings: First Monday of each month (except January and November) 7:30 pm at the Moruya Bowling Club 38 
Shore Street, Moruya. 
 
Saturday Runs for Coffee at: The Waterfront Hotel, Moruya, Dairy Shed or Bakery, Bodalla, Maloneyôs Beach Cafe or the Star at 
Milton. 
If your car has conditional registration please sign the run sheet at the relevant location or notify the Secretary 
(neilmcintosh2@bigpond,com) 
 
Wednesday Morning Runs:  Meet in the car park behind the Adelaide Hotel (opposite Russ Martin Park) ï 9:30 am for 10:00 
am departure. All motor vehicles welcome.  A run sheet will be passed around ï all should sign, not just those with conditional registra-
tion so that numbers can be relayed to the coffee shop! 
 
Monthly Braidwood Runs: These are held on the fourth Sunday of the month, leaving from behind the Adelaide Hotel at 10:00 

am, meeting other members at Mogo opposite the nursery at approximately 10:15 -10:20, and at the 2nd roundabout on the Kings High-

way at around 10:25 -10:30, for magnificent brunch at Braidwood. All manner of vehicles and their owners very welcome  

PO Box 684  MORUYA  NSW 2537              www.cvmce.org.au 
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Jingle bells, jingle bells, 
Jingle all the way. 
The Car Clubôs Christmas Party,  
At the Bowling Club, Malua Bay. 
 
Good times are had by all, 
Itôs really very nice, 
To be a member of the club. 
Three hundred  members show its might. 
 
Thereôs prizes for the few, 
Who won at Show and Shine. 
Itôs a very good excuse , 
To have another wine. 
 
Another Christmas. 
Another year. 
Santa's still there,  
For people to hear,  
 
The message of good will and hope, 
As Santaôs sleigh goes riding high, 
Up into the heavens, 
Of this starry sky. 
 
May next year 2016, 
Answer many aspirations and dreams. 
May your Christmas be full of cheer. 
As peace prevails, peopleôs laughter we hear. 
 
May your good wishes come true, 
And your troubles be few. 
May health remain good, 
And your vehicle go as it should. 
May you have a good life, 
Sleep sound in bed, 
And may you have love, 
In the year ahead. 
 
MERRY CHRISTMAS! 
 

  Tony Maynard 

Presidentôs message 

 

With Christmas just around the corner and a new year ahead, i 
would like to start my first message as president with words of 
thanks, on behalf of all of you to Marian Pearson, the outgoing 
president, and the small group of dedicated committee mem-
bers who contributed greatly to a successful 2015 for the club. 
 
I would also like to extend a warm welcome to my other mem-
bers of the new committee, some of whom have enjoyed their 
roles so much in 2015 (and some like Bill McCallum and Huw 
Owen-Jones who have been in their roles for many years), that 
they have agreed to serve another term.  
 
For your easy reference, please note the positions, names and 
contact numbers of all committee members for 2016 on the 
preceding page.  
 
I take over the leadership of the club with the knowledge that 
the past year has seen club membership continue to grow with 
over 350 members and some outstanding classic vehicles 
across a wide spectrum of makes and models from around the 
world. We have strong member support for club events, partic-
ularly the Wednesday coffee runs organised by John Nader, 
Mal Mannôs monthly brunch run up the mountain and of course 
our Saturday morning gatherings at the Waterside Hotel on the 
beautiful Moruya river. Iôm also very pleased to see that Dave 
Gibsonôs stewardship of the clubôs funds has resulted in anoth-
er positive year on the financial front. 
  
Towards the end of the year we also saw the introduction of a 
new (trial) registration scheme that holds promise of providing 
additional opportunities for the use of our classics. The provi-
sion of 60 days per vehicle of personal use, coupled with up to 
150 days of club endorsed usage, provides for a wide array of 
motoring options.  
 
Early in the new year it is my intention to get together with our 
new events director, peter smith and the rest of the new com-
mittee to map out a program for the coming year that will seek 
to meet the diverse needs of our membership. In doing so I 
would welcome inputs from members on what you would like 
to see in the events calendar. It is my hope that both classic car 
and classic bike enthusiasts will continue to gain great benefit 
from club membership and that the camaraderie that currently 
exists between car and bike owners that is a key feature of our 
club, will continue and grow. 
 
I am excited and enthusiastic about the year ahead and i look 
forward to serving the membership to the best of my ability. 
 
I wish all of you the very best for a happy Christmas and a safe 
and prosperous 2016. 
 
Paul Johnson 
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The meeting commenced at 11:25 a.m. - President Marian Pearson in the chair. 

 

Apologies  

Apologies were received from Bob Thistleton, Rodney White, Merv Roberts and John and Marisha Kelly. 

 

Minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting held on 9th November 2014 distributed by email were accept-

ed.  

 

Treasurerôs Report 

Treasurer Dave Gibson presented a detailed report for the financial year. Total funds available at the end of the finan-

cial year were $21,191.41. Report accepted (John Marsden, seconded Robyn Anderson) 

 

Presidentôs Thank you 

President Marian commented on the good attendance at the Show and Shine despite the rain! She thanked Robert in 
particular for the photos he took on the day and also the Judges, Marshals and others who helped to make the event a 
success. Marion then thanked the Club Inspectors, Mark for keeping track of Bush Council matters, Bill McCallum for 
organising Club Regalia, Wendy Symes for managing the web-site, Guy and Mal for events, Peter Fluke for raffles, the 
Committee members ï Dave for looking after the money, Huw as Secretary and Newsletter Editor, May for keeping 
track of membership, assisted by Trevor with the database, and Peter as Vice President.  
 

All Committee positions were then declared vacant and Ward Hack took over and read out the nominations. There be-

ing only one nomination for each Committee position all nominations were accepted and the Committee for the next 

year was declared as: 

 

 President    Paul Johnson 

 Vice-President  Brett Moore 

 Secretary   Neil McIntosh 

 Treasurer    Dave Gibson 

 Membership Secretary May Johnson  

 Newsletter Editor   Huw Owen-Jones 

 Events Coordinator Peter Smith 

 

the following appointments would be made by the Committee: 

 Web site manager  Dave Gibson 

 Club Regalia  Bill and Colleen McCallum  

 Librarian   to be appointed by Committee 

 Advertising     ,, 

 Raffles     ,, 

 Bush Council Liaison Mark Beaver 

 

Newly elected President Paul Johnson then thanked those present for his appointment and thanked Marion Pearson for 

her contribution as president for the last two years 

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE CLASSIC AND VINTAGE MOTOR CLUB 

OF EUROBODALLA HELD ON 6th DECEMBER 2015 
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Eric Wiseman thought some members of a two-wheeled dis-

position may be interested in this Peugeot motorcycle en-

countered at the 2015 Goodwood Revival. Interesting. Be-

cause it has a radial engine of, if I count aright, nine cylin-

ders. It would be even more interesting if it were a rotary   

engine. 

But how about this one I saw in Lucerne Motor Museum! It 

is a 7 cylinder radial engine in a rear wheel, made by DuFaux 

in Geneva, 1907 

 

Brothers, Henri and Armond Dufaux built this seven-cylinder 

radial engine and connected the crankshaft directly to the rear 

wheel axle   -  several years before the first radial ïengine 

aircraft flew in Europe, 

Huw 

 

 

 

 

 

EVENTS 

¶ The Wednesday run schedule will be circulated by 
Email 

¶ Details of  Club participation in the Moruya Show 
at the end of January a not yet finalised but will be 
circulated by email early in the New Year 

 
SANTA ARRIVES AT THE MORUYA RACES 

MY FIRST MOTOR BIKE BY HUW OWEN_JONES 
I was at Dean Priceôs place recently and spotted a little 
Villiers motorbike engine that looked familiar. I think it 
was the same as the one in my first motorbike  -  a 1937 
Excelsior 125. 
 
I think I paid 16 pounds for it. The hand gear stick came 
directly out of the top of the gearbox and I had to hold it in 
top gear with my knee!  Jumping out of gear  seemed to be 
a feature of those Villiers gearboxes. 
 
I subsequently had a nearly new James 150 which would 
seize up on long trips, and a James 197 which let me down 
with a seized rear wheel bearing in the middle of Norway. 
 
I subsequently had two Excelsior ñautocyclesò and a 
250cc Excelsior Talisman Twin   -  still a two-stroke but it 
was impossible to get the timing right for both cylindersð
one of them was always pop pop popping!! 

RANDOM NOTES 
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 A RECENT WEDDING by David Morgan 

Dave Morgan wrote: 

Hi Huw 
With the professional help of recent member Chris Jones 
from Tuross we carried it out.  
Trip from carport at home in Tilba to Broulee then famous 
Bodalla church then over the road to the Rectors garden 
(photos) and finally to the Golfie in Moruya.  
Left Tilba at 12.30 finished at Golf a Club at 5.30 then Chris 
and I got back to Tilba around 6.45.  
Chris got the Rolls and I had Nina 1 
Good preparation and all went well and the family shared 
trips in each car.  
They were very impressed by the professional procedure 
including cool drinks after the ceremony.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SOME HIGHLIGHTS OF TH GRANITE TOWN PARADE 
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 Rob Patterson wrote -  
Here's something for the magazine, provided you think its suitable, that is. 
With the popularity of Australia's own cars of the 50's, we Ford owners need to 
stand up and promote 'our stuff' occasionally. 
 
1953 Monte Carlo Rally. 
From 440 entries and 404 starters, at least 3 MK1 Zephyrs started the 1953 
Monte Carlo Rally.  
One Mk1 managed to win, beating a MKVII Jaguar into second place and Stir-
ling Moss in a Sunbeam Talbot into 6th. Another Zephyr finished 12th. 
One pic shows strategically placed team members throwing water on the 
brakes in an effort to keep them cool.  
Sadly the winning car was destroyed in an accident with a coal lorry in 1955 
but a re-shelled reproduction of the car is now preserved in the UK. 
 
Now, giving credit where its due....... 
There was a lone FX (48-215) Holden entered too. It was driven by the great 
Lex Davison, Tony Gaze, and AGP winner, Stan Jones. It finished a creditable 
64th .  

  
Attached pics include, the brake cooling team doing their thing. The FX cor-
nering hard, a brochure on the event, the written-off winning car, its rebuilt 
reincarnation and the Sunbeam Talbot, Sterling Moss drove to 6th place. 

I hope this can fill some space in the magazine. 
Cheers,  
Rob 

Dutchman Maurice DŀǘǎƻƴƛŘŜǎ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ŘǊƛǾŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴƴƛƴƎ ŎŀǊ ŀƴŘ .Ǌƛǘƻƴ tŜπ
ǘŜǊ ²ƻǊƭŜŘƎŜ ƴŀǾƛƎŀǘƻǊΦ 
 
from Wikipedia comes... 

¢ƻŘŀȅΣ DŀǘǎƻƴƛŘŜǎϥ ŦŀƳŜ ƭŀǊƎŜƭȅ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ƛƴǾŜƴǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ Dŀǘǎƻ ǎǇŜŜŘ ŎŀƳŜǊŀΣ ŀ 
ǎǇŜŜŘ ƳŜŀǎǳǊƛƴƎ ŘŜǾƛŎŜ ǳǎŜŘ ǘƻŘŀȅ ōȅ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇƻƭƛŎŜ ŦƻǊŎŜǎ ǘƻ ŎŀǘŎƘ ǎǇŜŜŘƛƴƎ ŘǊƛǾŜǊǎΦ 
IŜ ƻǊƛƎƛƴŀƭƭȅ ƛƴǾŜƴǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ Dŀǘǎƻ ǎǇŜŜŘ ŎŀƳŜǊŀ ǘƻ ƳŜŀǎǳǊŜ Ƙƛǎ ŎƻǊƴŜǊƛƴƎ ǎǇŜŜŘ ƛƴ 
ŀƴ ŀǧŜƳǇǘ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ Ƙƛǎ ŘǊƛǾƛƴƎΦ 
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Paul Johnson commented that  small group of cars braved the inclement Moruya weather and a wet Clyde Mountain to attend 
the Braidwood Classic Car Club's show and shine day which this year coincided with the annual "Airing of the quilts" festi-
val.  This combination of events plus the normal Saturday Braidwood markets provided for an excellent days outing for 
members and their spouses. 

Fortunately, at the top of the Clyde the clouds parted and the day opened up to be warm and sunny. Seventy five cars and 
bikes (plus a couple of Ferguson tractors) attended the event with very high quality, and varied national origin of the entries 
the order of the day. The organisation of the event was excellent and full marks must go to the newly formed Braidwood 
Classic car club for their attention to detail of the event. The complimentary welcoming coffee and cakes for visitors was a 
particularly nice touch. Our spouses also reported that the Quilt show was first class and of course the wide and varied eater-
ies in Braidwood provided for excellent lunch opportunities. Some members also found plenty of scope to contribute to the 
local Braidwood coffers in the bric a brac and antique trade. 

The trip back down the mountain was pleasant and uneventful and we were blessed with kinder weather for the older cars. 
The general consensus of opinion was that the Braidwood Show day should be firmly on our club's annual events calendar 
and hopefully next year it will not compete with other major events in our region which probably limited this year's number 
of CVMCE attendees. 

John Marsden said that the show was well attended  as it was last year.  There was a nice light blue Austin 1800. Ward, your 
Austin still at home? 

Jaguar was well represented, would have been the most number of any make present on the Day. 

Iôve not seen so many óEô Types in one place, of which, was one V12.  A few MK2ôs and one Daimler V8 version, all very 
nice. 

I was a little disappointed, not one of my favourite óSô types at the show.  I would be OK with one, Lincoln V 6 ónô all. A 
Ford engine powering a British Masterpiece oh well!! 

 The winner of the Peoples Choice Award this year, An Holden FC / FE  model, nice new paint job!   Runner up (by 2 votes) 
our own Rodneyôs superb Morris ISIS, was my choice for óBest in Showô 

BRAIDWOOD SHOW QUILTS AND CARS 
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